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MEMORANDUM





TO:		AAA Directors			NOTICE#: 041307-1-I-OVCS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach


Secretary 


		


DATE:	April 12, 2007





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction:  Claiming Nutrition Services Incentive Program Reimbursement on Community Care for the Elder Program-Funded Meals





The purpose of this notice is to provide clarification on Nutrition Services Incentive Program (NSIP) reimbursement on Community Care for the Elderly (CCE) Program-funded meals.  The information provided represents the most recent guidance and should be utilized in reporting activities beginning June 20, 2007.





In administering the NSIP program, the department has allowed all non-means tested meals served to eligible individuals to be claimed for reimbursement by Older Americans Act providers.  Through careful review of this practice and technical assistance from the Administration on Aging, the department has determined the following:





For reporting purposes, Florida will report the number of meals that meet the criteria of the OAA Title III-C meals programs.  Meals served in accordance with the requirements of the OAAA and its regulations would include those served:





to an individual who is qualified to receive services under the OAA as defined in Title III;


to an individual who is not means-tested for participation;


in compliance with the nutrition requirements of the OAA;


by an eligible agency (has a grant or contract with a State Unit on Aging or AAA); and


to an individual who is given an opportunity to contribute to the cost of service.





Regarding program participation, the following requirements apply:





If a client is enrolled in CCE and receives home delivered meals through the CCE program, then the client is subject to the requirements of the CCE program, including co-pay.  Thus, the meal provider may not request NSIP reimbursement for the CCE meals.


If a CCE client is receiving OAA-funded meals, then the provider may request NSIP reimbursement.





Should you have questions, please contact your contract manager.  We greatly appreciate your attention to this matter.
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